
On Thursday 9th November Southborough 

Primary School girls’ football team played a 

football tournament at Charlton FC training 

ground.  

 There were teams from Bexley, Greenwich 

and Eltham and the standard was very high.  

 We won our first Game 5–0 against 

Fawkham. Autumn scored 1 goal, Sofia scored 1 

and Poppy H scored a hattrick.  

Our second game was against Cliffe Woods. 

We won 8–0. Autumn scored 3, Poppy 4 and Sofia 

1. 

Our third game was against Invicta. They were 

a very strong team but we won 1-0 with a goal 

from Poppy. 

Our next Game was against Sherrington and 

we won 2-0 with 2 goals from Autumn. 

We played again and won 3-0 with goals from 

Autumn, Poppy and Sofia. 

We played Invicta again who were very strong 

and unfortunately lost 1-0. 

Our final game we won 6-1. Autumn scored 2 

and Poppy 4. 



We had scored 34 goals altogether and 

conceded only 2.  

The defence of Jess O, Jess D, Martinique F 

and Honor M were outstanding. 

Autumn scored 13 goals, Poppy 17 goals and 

Sofia 4 goals. 

Unfortunately we finished runners up to Invicta 

who had a better goal difference than us.  

Huge congratulations to: Jessica O, Jessica 

Du, Martinique F, Honor M, Autumn R, Sofia 

G and Poppy H.  

 

Mr Fotheringham was absolutely delighted 

with the way we played as a team supporting and 

encouraging each other and we played absolutely 

brilliantly. Well done Girls, Mr Fotheringham is very 

proud of you!! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 


